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I
t was good to meet some of you at our faculty lecture in Feb

. 
ruary, where faculty and friends gathered to

hear Jon Davidson speak on "Volcanic Hazards and Hopes." Jon and the rest of the geochemistry group
are now in geochemical heaven with the arrival of the new SHRIMP (Super High Resolution Ion Micro
Probe) from CAMECA, Paris. According to Kevin Mc Keegan, it can measure the compositional variation
across a rock at sub-micron resolution. Also, it is the only one of its kind in the USA. 

Latest news from the Southern California Earthquake Center is that we are now wired for earthquakes.
On the third floor of the Geology Building, opposite the elevator, the Earthquake Center has set up a video
screen that plots on a map epicenters of Southern California earthquakes a minute or two after they occur.
It is linked into the USGS and Caltech seismic arrays of some 200 stations which measure the waves, locate
the earthquakes and broadcast the locations on the PacTel system. You are invited to come in and view
it. Since waves travel at 3 km/s some hope that an accelerated version will 
give real-time warning of approaching waves for locations ~50 km distant
from the event. 

As mentioned in last year's Newsletter, the Galileo spacecraft flew by the
asteroid Gaspra on its way back to Earth for its second flyby last December.
That was the first flyby of an asteroid by a spacecraft, and the magnetometer
team speculates that the 14 km potato-shaped body has a magnetic field and
magnetospheric system in its vicinity. That finding is going to be important
in deciphering how strong the magnetic field was in the solar system at the
time of formation, why Earth is the only terrestrial planet with a sizeable
magnetic field and why meteorites from the asteroid belt are strongly
magnetized. Data from another asteroid flyby in August 1993 are still being
analyzed. 

The Department is hosting a Rubey Colloquium on the Tectonic Evolu-
tion of Asia on February 25-27, 1994. Among other topics which will be presented by an international
group of experts in the field, An Yin and Mark Harrison will be reporting on their discovery of a new major
thrust fault in the Gangdese Mountains in Tibet. 

The alumni weekend is scheduled for November 19-21. It will begin on Friday night with a retirement
dinner for Clarence. Hall, who officially finished his ten-year stint as Dean of Physical Sciences in July.
Saturday is the UCLNUSC game at the Coliseum; we will have 30 tickets available at $35 each, including
transportation and picnic lunch. Sunday, Ray Ingersoll will lead a field trip following the Los Angeles
Aqueduct across the Transverse Ranges. 

In May we had a retirement party for Ian Kaplan and Bill Kaula, both of whom·donated their cash gifts
to the Geology-Geophysics library. Ian Kaplan was also given an immersion device to make his travels
more convenient, while Bill Kaula received a CD of Verdi's famous choruses and a book Margy Kivelson
had borrowed some time ago. 

We're still trying for an endowed chair, so suggestions and support will be appreciated, as always. The
state budget worsens, but wewiU not discourage your attendance at events by constantly begging for
dollars. 

Your Department continues to excel. We now have 75 undergraduate majors and 77 graduate students.
This year 10 new graduate students joined the Department. Congratulations go to Ian Kaplan on receiving
the Alfred Treibs Medal of the Geochemical Society of GSA. The faculty go from strength to strength in
obtaining record instructor evaluations from the students as well as in raising grants and publishing
fascinating findings. Drop by and visit. 

Z
Mds, 

Paul Davis,
Chairman 
































